



**CITY OF CAPE TOWN
ISIXEKO SASEKAPA
STAD KAAPSTAD**

**SUB-COUNCIL 11
WARD COMMITTEES**

Making progress possible. Together.

**NOTICE OF WARD COMMITTEE – WARD 58 MEETING AND AGENDA
ISAZISO ngeNTLANGANISO EYODWA WARD 58 KUNYE NE-AJENDA
KENNISGEWING VAN WYKSKOMITTEE – WARD 58 VERGADERING EN AGENDA**

DATE OF MEETING: - UMHLA WENTLANGANISO:- DATUM VAN VERGADERING:-	01 SEPTEMBER 2022
VENUE: INDAWO: PLEK:	SUBCOUNCIL 11 BOARDROOM, DULCIE SEPTEMBER CIVIC CENTRE, PROTEA STREET, KEWTOWN
COMMENCEMENT TIME: IXESHA LOKUQALISA: AANVANGSTYD:	18:00
CHAIR BY: ICHOTSHELWE NGU:- VOORSITTER:-	CLLR KATHERINE CHRISTIE

**For: City Manager
Egameni: UManejala weSixeko
Namens: Stadsbestuurder**

WARD COMMITTEE MEMBERS: SUB-COUNCIL 11

WARD 58

Chairperson: Cllr K Christie

PR Councillor: Ald P Chapple

Ward Committee Representatives:

Sector	Representative
Faith-Based Organisations	Bob Redmond Naidoo
Civic-Based Organisations	Bruce Burmeister
Safety And Security Organisations	Derek John Bluck
Civic-Based Organisations	Jenny Susan Calder
Civic-Based Organisations	Kevin Harwood
Civic-Based Organisations	Michael Leslie
Environment	Paul Barry Barker
Designated Vulnerable Groups	Rowen Ravera-Baver
Environment	Timothy Alister Jobson

FOR INFORMATION/INGCASISO/INLIGTING:

SUB-COUNCIL MANAGER:

CHRISTA LIEBENBERG
PH: 021-4440500
Christa.Liebenberg@capetown.gov.za

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER:

SIYABULELA MELANE
PH: 021 630 1622
Melane.Siyabulela@capetown.gov.za

MINUTES

OF WARD 58, WARD COMMITTEE, MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY, 26 MAY 2022 AT THE SUBCOUNCIL 11 BOARDROOM AT 18:00

Members present:

Cllr Katherine Christie	Chairperson
Ald Patrick Chapple	PR Cllr
Bruce Burmeister	Civic-Based Organisation
Kevin Harwood	Civic-Based Organisation
Paul Barker	Environment
Timothy Dobson	Environment
Rowen Ravera-Baver	Designated Vulnerable Groups
Jenny Calder	Civic-based Organisation
Michael Leslie	Civic-based Organisation
Bob Naidoo	Faith-based Organisation
Derek Bluck	Safety and Security
Rory Moore	Safety and Security

OFFICIALS AND VISITORS:

Christa Liebenberg	Subcouncil 11 Manager
Siyabulela Melane	Administrative Officer
Ali Osman	Senior Clerk

58WC01/08/22 OPENING

Cllr Christie opened the meeting at 18:00 and requested that Ps Naidoo open the meeting with a prayer.

Noted.

58WC02/08/22 APOLOGIES / LEAVE OF ABSENCE

Cindy Postlethwayt Civic-based Organisation

Noted.

58WC03/08/22 CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES

Barry Barker advised that the minutes doesn't indicate that he requested the past 10 years Ward Allocations within Ward 59. Siyabulela Melane made apologies and mentioned that the current city officials were not part of the previous ward committee meeting.

Resolved that:

- *Siyabulela Melane confirmed that the 10 years ward allocations will be submitted in 2 months time.*

58WC04/08/22 CHAIRPERSON REPORT

Cllr Christie welcomed the members and the PR Cllr, Ald Chapple to the second ward committee meeting of W58. She mentioned that everyone should feel privileged for residing within Ward 58, because of the

employment rate being over 95% and no serious matters of poverty and indigent grants.

Cllr Christie reported Ward 58 is achieving COP26 objectives by the planting of trees. She also mentioned that majority of her time is dedicated to Safety and Security by tracking down street people.

Cllr Christie reported that the Sillwood Subway was invaded several times by street people and they're living in filth and flooded water. The objective is to get them to social workers.

Kromboom Road Bridge has become a hotspot for illegal dumping and defecating. The Roads and Stormwater Department was requested to demolish the existing wall for the area to be exposed to the Road in order to prevent the current illegal activities. Kenilworth Road has become a hotspot for prostitution.

Wetton Roads Land has potential for indigent gardening and nursery.

U-turn merged with NPO Community and they're employing rehabilitated street people to build a NPO. The NPO's objective is to plant indigenous plants that are not in the area.

Wynberg Taxi Rank- Cllr Christie reported that there are only space for 200 Taxis in Wynberg, but the total amount of taxis are over 700. Ald Chapple mentioned that there is a committee forum for Wynberg which consists of City Officials, Metrorail, taxi associations and PRASA who meets monthly.

***Thank you,
Cllr Katherine Christie
Ward 58 Councillor***

Resolved that:

- *Ald Chapple to assist with making contact for meeting with the Wynberg Interchange Committee*

58WC05/08/22

WARD ALLOCATION 2022/23

Cllr Christie informed the committee that she didn't provide input for 22/23 and 23/24 financial year as it was done by her predecessor. Cllr Christie mentioned that the ward committee should provide input for the 24/25 financial year.

Ald Chapple advised that the amendments of ward allocation must be approved by Subcouncil followed by full council, which does not leave much time to implement projects.

Jenny requested traffic calming (raised intersection) at Queen Victoria Road due to speeding vehicles and Cllr Christie confirmed that the taxis make use of Queen Victoria Road as a shortcut.

Ald Chapple reported that an application for CCTV is made through Barry Schuller (Director : CCTV and Radio, Metropolitan Police Services) Barry will confirm if there CCTV is feasible or

not. Cllr Christie suggested that Rory meets with Barry Schuller and the CCTV can be installed in the 24/25 financial year if it's deemed feasible.

Cllr Christie reported that R250 000.00 will be allocated for Installation of pedestrian pathway in Hampstead Park whereas the pathway could have been tarred for R60 000.00, Paul Barker advised that tar is replaced every 10 years and that Marwaan planned ahead. Christa informed that committee that she will share the plans with the ward committee.

Resolved that:

- *Cllr Christie to arrange a meeting with Director : CCTV and Radio, Metropolitan Police Services*
- *Christa to share the plans of Hampstead Park upgrades*

58WC06/08/22

WARD ALLOCATION 2023/24

Cllr Christie mentioned that she feels Rondebosch Common is neglected and additional budget should be dedicated to Rondebosch Common.

Paul Barker reported that the tender for signs are using substandard equipment and the signs are damaged due to weather.

Rory Moore mentioned that the installation of fencing at Blackheath Rd, below Kenilworth Station is expensive and an alternative fencing infrastructure should be investigated.

Christa Liebenberg advised that the ward allocation budget for 24/25 financial year should be planned this current financial year. Mike Leslie welcomed the approach for outer years planning. Christa suggested that all suggestions for ward allocation project be submitted in a report format (sent by Ali Osman) to submit to the agenda for discussion. Ald Chapple advised the ward committee members gather input from their respective sectors on what their needs are within the ward.

Resolved that:

- Rondebosch common doesn't require information signs, but do's and don'ts signs
- Ward Committee members submit their report of proposed projects for the 24/25 ward allocations to be discussed in ward committee meetings

58WC07/08/22

WARD COMMITTEE REPORTS

Cllr Christie mentioned that she will meet the authors individually regarding their reports.

Resolved that:

- The reports submitted by the ward committee members are noted.

58WC08/08/22 MATTERS ARISING FROM WARD COMMITTEE REPORTS

Cllr Christie mentioned that she will meet the authors individually regarding their reports.

Resolved that:

- The reports submitted by the ward committee members are noted.

58WC09/08/22 PRESENTATION BY ROWEN RAVER-BAVER: U-TURN

Rowen mention that there is a visible influx of people on the streets. For the past 25 years U-turn has been upskilling street people to overcome homelessness, launching a double decker service, feeding schemes etc. U-turn works with street people in 4 phases. She mentioned that U-turn is located behind Claremont Stadium on main to accommodate 70 street people and this won't resolve the number of street people, but it will make a dent. Rowen urged the ward committee members to not provide money or food to the homeless, rather to purchase a *michange voucher* to assist street people. <https://michange.org/>

Rory suggested that awareness should be raised regards the *michange voucher*.

Rowen reported that the homeless are coming from 4-5km and from the age of 18-35 of males the ratio is 1:4.

Resolved that:

- *Ward committee members are recommended to invite Rowen from U-turn to present to their organizations to raise awareness.*

58WC10/08/22 AGENDA ITEMS FOR THE NEXT WC MEETING

Resolved that:

- *Agenda items to be sent to Ali Osman.*

58WC11/08/22 NEXT WARD COMMITTEE MEETING

- Date: 1st September 2022
- Time: 18:00
- Venue: Subcouncil 11 Boardroom, Dulcie September Admin Block

**WARD COMMITTEE – WARD 58
01 SEPTEMBER 2022**

AGENDA INDEX PAGES

ITEM NO.	ITEM
58WC01/09/22	OPENING / WELCOME
58WC02/09/22	APOLOGIES/LEAVE OF ABSENCE
58WC03/09/22	CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES:
58WC04/09/22	OPENING ADDRESS BY CHAIRPERSON
58WC05/09/22	DRAIN COVERS IN WARD 58: COMMON PROBLEMS IN C3 REPORTING OF THEFT OF METAL HARDWARE ON ROADS AND SIDEWALKS
58WC06/09/22	MATTERS ARISING FROM WARD COMMITTEE REPORTS 1. UTURN PROGRESS WITH SAFE SPACE – ROWEN 2. ENVIRONMENT AND RECYCLNG – PAUL AND TIM 3. CCTV CAMERAS 4. CRITERIA FOR WARD BUDGET ALLOCATION DETERMINATIONS 5. PRESENTATIONS TO WARD COMMITTEES BY KEY CCT SERVICE DEPARTMENTS TO DISCUSS SERVICE DELIVERY SCHEDULING, MAINTENANCE PROGRAMMES, INPUT INTO CAPITAL BUDGETS (VS WARD ALLOCATIONS), C3 REPORTING ISSUES, PROPOSALS OF SIGNIFICANCE. 6. OPTIONS FOR INCLUSION OF OTHER CBOS IN WARD COMMITTEE INFORMATION SHARING, RAISING OF ISSUES, CIRCULATION OF MINUTES, INVOLVEMENT IN WARD ALLOCATIONS ETC
58WC07/09/22	AGENDA ITEMS FOR THE NEXT WC MEETING
58WC08/09/22	NEXT WARD COMMITTEE MEETING DATE: 6TH OCTOBER 2022
58WC09/09/22	CLOSING